
TOWN OF WORTHINGTON MINUTES

June 14, 2022

TheWorthington Town Council met for their monthly meeting at the Worthington Town

Hall, at 6:30 pm on June 14 22. Members present were Tom Franklin, Kim Archer,

Gerren Cullison , Brian Stoner and Barry Hoover.

Tom Franklin made the motion to approve the previous monthly minutes with Kim

Archer being the second . Motion carried .

Barry Hoover made the motion to pay the claims with Kim Archer being the second .

Motion carried .

Street Department : A sink hole was reported to the department and they had to dig up

Myra Street to repair the issue.

Police report was given by Marshall Jim O'Malley . He gave the monthly activity report to

the board . He also discussed two headstones of military veteran's that had been taken

to the Worthington Cemetery from a homeowner's property. He spoke with the

Township Trustee Risa Dyar about placing them in our town cemetery . She said the

Trustee's office will cover the expense if the town assisted in placing them.

Faithway Bible Baptist church asked for permission to block off a part of the road

located directly behind the church for a few days June 20-24 for church activities . The

Board approved the closure.

Wessler Engineering : Bob Holden gave an update about making amendments per

Marilyn Hartman's request. The board agreed to sign a preliminary contract. Brian

Stoner made the motion to accept the amendment to the contract . Tom Franklin was the

second. They also made Tom Franklin the point of contract for future correspondence

with Wessler Engineering .

SIDC Michelle Carrico updated the board about future grants that we may be able to

qualify for based on the size of our community, residents and commercial properties.

The board discussed the Road Asset Management Report for a grant that will available

in 2023.

With nothing further, Tom Franklin made the motion to adjourn the meeting with Kim

Archer being the second . Motion carried .



The board discussed some options about us working with Eastern Heights . After a

discussion they decided to ask Tom Franklin to find out more information.

With no other business to discuss Kim Archer made a motion to close the meeting and

Barry Hoover was the second . Meeting adjourn
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